S03HVCBa7 Task Force On Switching Transformer Secondary Faults

The task force on switching transformer secondary faults meet on Tuesday morning May 6, 2003 with 31 members and guests present. Marcel Fortin Consultant/Hydro-Quebec gave a presentation on some work done at IREQ a few years back measuring the recovery voltage when switching transformers with secondary faults. He had several examples with transformers of different sizes each emphasizing that the rate of rise of the recovery voltage as seen by the breaker can be quite fast.

We again at this meeting had a discussion on how to make measurements to determine the natural frequency of a transformer with a secondary fault. The problem still remains on how to get a requirement into the purchaser's specification to make a simple measurement without incurring a significant additional cost at the time of manufacture when the transformer is on the test floor. To this end Bill Bergman shared his experience acting as a consultant to several clients had them request the cost for including this test and received quotations up to $15,000. This was obviously treated as a special extra test. What we need is a competitive situation for purchase of transformers that includes the test as a requirement. 

We also suggested that a utility at a time of maintenance could do such a test in the field. There was enough discussion on how to do this type test and what to specify that I resolved to send to each in attendance a sample specification. I will make this happen sometime in the near future. As a matter of fact this is the way that most of the existing data we have was collected. 
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